Church Planting In Paraguay

September 2025 Prayer Letter

Teen Girl’s Retreat

At the end of July, Lauren had the privilege of helping take the teen girls
on a retreat to the beach. They had worked for many weeks to earn the
trip and were thrilled to see the ocean for the first time. Many of them
even braved the freezing cold water! It was a wonderful time of
fellowship and spiritual growth around God’s Word. The church has a
faithful group of teen girls who regularly attend services, and almost all
of them are involved in discipleship. Last week, Lauren began discipling
one of the girls who recently accepted Christ as her Savior. Please pray
as God continues to work in the lives of these young people.

Prayer Requesis

« For the teens in our
church who are being
discipled

» For those who attended
Kid’s Day

» For continual growth at
Esperanza

Kid’s Day

This year, our church hosted another Kid’s Day in August! It was
exciting to have so many workers involved and to see how God is
working in the lives of those who attend the church. Several families
came, and three of those families returned the following Sunday. Please
pray that God would continue to work in our community through the
outreach events we’ve hosted this year.

Another Soul Saved
Having finished language school, I'm thankful for the opportunity to

preach in Spanish as much as possible before we head to Paraguay. Last
Sunday, I had the privilege of preaching at Esperanza and leading a man
to the Lord. He is the son of one of the men who attends our church. We
had been praying for his salvation and are rejoicing that has he put his
faith in Jesus Christ as his Savior! Please continue to pray for this man’s
growth and for the many family members of those in the church who are

not yet saved. In Christ,

Robbie & Lauren Prater
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